PLANNING APPLICATION: S/14/1683

Proposal:  Installation of a Bio-Mass Heating System 

Location:  Unit 11-14 Central Trading Estate, Signal Way.

 

Dear Resident,

Residents on the left hand side of St. Margaret's Road have received notification of a planning proposal to install a biomass heating system (see overleaf).  Since they are not the only people to be affected by this application, we felt we should inform more residents about the proposals.

TT Manufacturing Ltd, a joinery company, have made the application to install a 1 metre high flue from a 145KW biomass burner they propose to install at their premises on Signal Way to dispose of their waste which will include fibreboards, such as MDF or chipboard containing glues or resins, and treated wood.  These materials release some toxic chemicals when they burn.
 

There are a number of questions to be answered about this planning application:
1. “biomass” sounds eco-friendly.  Are residents aware that the term includes industrial waste, which is what would be burnt here?
2. Is this installation suitable for a very small industrial estate in a crowded residential area, as air quality will certainly be affected?
3. The flue is planned to be a metre above roofline, below the ground level of surrounding streets.   How will the exhaust disperse? 

4. Would the burning of waste chipboard and MDF produce dangerous toxic exhaust?
5. Would there be a constant smell and/or noise coming from the unit?  
6. How could the installation operate in the warm summer months?

7. How could SBC monitor the process to make sure that complete combustion is taking place at all times? 
Because of the limited notification and growing public concern, the closing date for the receipt of comments from the public has been extended to: 
MONDAY 24th NOVEMBER.
 If you have comments, please submit them as advised on the notification form overleaf.   If contacting by email, the address is sbcdc@swindon.gov.uk  
Yours,

Pipers Area Residents Association

email:  pipersarea@gmail.com

For further information see   www.pipersarea.co.uk  or  facebook.com/pipersarea 
 

 

 

